
 July 2, 2023 

Our Mission 
The purpose of Bethel Church  is to make and develop  disciples for  
Jesus Christ, locally and around the world. 

BETHEL BERGTHALER MENNONITE CHURCH 
E-mail: bethel@ourbethelchurch.com 

 

 

 
Pastor – Mark Sawatzky (362.2937)    pastormark@ourbethelchurch.com 

Youth Pastor - Eli Klassen (431.774.4747)   pastoreli@ourbethelchurch.com 

Senior Care Director—Randy Smart (204.362.8315) randycindysmart@gmail.com    

Ministerial Chairman – Gerald Thiessen (362.6377) gthiessen.57@gmail.com 

Congregational Chairman – Gerald Letkeman (362.1848) gwletke@gmail.com 

Care Groups – Mark Toews (204.325.6854) mt5toews@gmail.com 

Awana – Jonathan Peters (204.325.2093) bbmcawana@gmail.com 

Women’s Ministry - womensministry@ourbethelchurch.com 

Sunday School – Alison Hesom  (325.5116) Julian Giesbrecht (332.0739) 

sundayschool@ourbethelchurch.com 

 

Stay in the know 

 

 

 

Sermon Notes 

Welcome & Announcements: Tom Friesen 

Worship in song: Sophia Hiebert  

Prayer ministry: Mark Toews  

Children’s feature: Christine Peters   

Scripture reading: Matthew 13:1-9 Jason Bartsch  

Sermon: Influenced or Influencer / Rob Derksen  

Closing Song: Sophia Hiebert  

Benediction 

mailto:pastormark@ourbethelchurch.com
https://app.faithteams.com/portal/#people?personId=444407


P  r  a  y  e  r 
Members of our community who are impacted by illness and grief: 

Looking to get involved in 

serving during our worship  

services? We would love for you to 

sign up to share a children's story 

this summer!  Teens, adults, seniors, 

couples, and friends are all invited to 

sign up on the sheet by the mailboxes.  

Serving Opportunities  

Thank you for making us your missionaries of the month!  Please pray for 

the following: We make our move to Canada on 19th July! We are busy 

packing & trying to get ourselves ready, practically and emotionally, for this 

move. Please pray for us as we say our last goodbyes, do our final  packing 

and travel to Canada. Please pray for us as we settle in Winkler and for 

grace and peace as we continue to navigate this transition. Please also pray 

for the Beyond Ourselves Zambia team. Please pray for the new Zambia 

Director, Daniel Zulu.  He has already started and is doing really well in this 

role. He is a wonderful man with lots of wisdom and integrity.  Please pray 

for him as he continues to find his feet in this position.  

• July 22: Women’s Prayer Breakfast 9:30am   

• August 17: Church Swimming 

• August 20-24: VBS 

Missionary of the Month 

• Peter (Linda) Elias 
• Frank (Mary) Enns   
• Roxana Enns 
 

• Warren Giesbrecht 
• Mayah Giesbrecht 
• Kelly Robertson 
 

Dan & Mellissa Whitcombe 

Please see the bulletin board in the foyer for all other  

community announcements 

Note from the office 

Acknowledgment 

We are excited to run the VBS program "Rome; Paul & The       

underground Church" from Sunday, Aug 20 till Thursday, Aug 24 from 7:00- 

8:30 each evening. We need a wide variety of volunteers including all ages of 

adults and as young as those entering into grade 7. There is a sign-up sheet in 

the foyer, or contact pastor Mark. You can also register your children to attend 

as well. VBS is open to children entering Grades 1-6 this fall.  

Don Falk will be Bethel’s “The Bunker” representative, taking over from 

Jakob Toews, Thank you Jakob for your service.  

This is the perfect time to update the pictures on our on-line directory! If you 

are currently not included in our online directory or if you have moved or your 

e-mail has changed please update this also, or forward it to the office. If you 

are a regular attendee and would like a mailbox, let us know and we’ll set you 

up! Email bethel@ourbethelchurch.com  


